

Department of Environmental Quality

Certified Mail 91 7199 9991 7030 4902 2087 Return Receipt Requested

March 19, 2014

ExxonMobil Pipeline Company Attn: Karen S. Tyrone 800 Bell Street, Room 691H Houston, Texas 77002

RE: Downstream Areas Data Assessment Report, Revision 5 (March 2014)

Dear Ms. Tyrone:

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) has completed review of the Downstream Areas Data Assessment Report, Revision 5 (DADAR) which was received on March 11, 2014. This letter is written notification the DADAR is approved.

ExxonMobil shall submit a Pre-Design Study to ADEQ within thirty (30) days of receipt of this letter. Within sixty (60) days of receipt of this letter, ExxonMobil shall submit a Mitigation Action Plan to ADEQ. ExxonMobil is responsible for obtaining all state, local, and federal permits necessary to conduct activities in relation to the remediation, as well as complying with all applicable laws and regulations. Both the Pre-Design Study and the Mitigation Action Plan are subject to review and approval by ADEQ.

In addition, ExxonMobil shall: (1) conduct weekly sheen monitoring inspections of Dawson Cove, as well as an inspection after every ¼" rainfall event as defined in the DADAR, Revision 5; (2) conduct weekly surface water sampling in Dawson Cove and Lake Conway analyzing for polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons; and (3) conduct weekly assessments of sorbent booms, replacing sorbent booms as needed and a minimum of every three months until the remedial action is implemented.

If you have any questions, contact me at (501) 682-0831 or by email at hynum@adeq.state.ar.us.

Sincerely.

Tammie J. Hynum

Chief

Hazardous Waste Division